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It is an honour and a privilege to be invited to participate in this Symposium, 



Communications are often erratic and costly: access to a telephone service is 
far from universal, line quality can be poor, travel by any means of transport 
(road, ship or air) is limited as well as expensive, postal communication is 
generally slow and unresponsive, although fax and more recently electronic 





We note that depository libraries can now choose to substitute electronic 
access for printed copies of UN publications.  As we have space problems this 
option appears very attractive.  However, we are also mindful of the fact that 
electronic access is still very limited in the Pacific with very few libraries in 
the region having the capacity to use the technology, and that the majority of 
our users do not have access to the technology as yet.   
 
The UN System through various programmes such as UNDP has been very 
pro-active in helping developing countries maximise the benefits of ICT to 
“leapfrog” into the information age, and has been working in areas such as 
public policy reform, regulatory and network readiness, improvements in 
connectivity, and building human capacity.  I am sure that the Dag 
Hammarskjold Library is also involved in these broad issues.   
 
It can and should play a strategic role in mobilizing action to assist libraries in 
developing countries (not just the libraries belonging to the UN System) to 
pursue the opportunities and benefits offered by ICT.    
 
As I have mentioned earlier, with the exception of a few, libraries in the 
Pacific are very poorly resourced and desperately need support to mitigate 
the wide information and digital divide that has developed.    
 
USP Library would welcome a closer working relationship and partnership 
with the Dag Hammarskjold Library in bridging the information gap and 
achieving the ideal of universal access to information. 
 
 
 
 


